Regular Meeting

November 11, 2013

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on November 11, 2013 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Mike Emmons, Susan Larson, Dean Meurer and Kevin O’Dell. Motion was made by Larson, seconded by T Balch to approve the October minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays - motion carried. 

Motion was made by T Balch, seconded by D Balch to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills, payroll and the additional bills in the amount of $286,751.67. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays - motion carried. 
Meurer reported that the Community Economic Development Committee would not be meeting again until January 2014.
D Balch reported that the Streets & Alley Committee had met and discussed the sidewalk bid and tarring and chipping streets.
Ross reminded the board that Matt Hansen from Willett Hofmann & Associates had gone over the Engineering Agreement for the West Side Sanitary Trunk Sewer Phase 2 at the October meeting and needed to be approved. T Balch made a motion, seconded by Emmons to approve the Engineering Agreement for the West Side Sanitary Trunk Sewer Phase 2. Roll call votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays - motion carried. 

T Balch reported that hydrants at Brown and N 1st Street and Richardson and N 1st Street had been replaced and the water leak on the highway in front of 906 N 1st Street had been repaired. Ross reported that Schmitt’s Plumbing will fix the valve on Richardson Avenue by N 1st Street. 
Larson informed the board that the park committees would not be meeting until December when they will go over plans for a Blum Grant. 

Ross told the board there would be a beer garden at the November 16, 2013 benefit for Anna Richter. 
Chief Farringer monthly police report listed 256 hours worked, 94 gallons fuel, 1739 miles, 1-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 2-criminal offense reports, 35-public services, 23-traffic enforcements, and no fines were not listed on the report. 
Van Dam requested passage of the Annual Levy Ordinance. D Balch made a motion, seconded by Larson to pass the Annual Levy Ordinance. Roll call votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays - motion carried. 
T Balch reported that the Cemetery Board had met with Tess before the meeting to discuss the Investment Policy.
T Balch reported that the Mills & Petrie Board had discussed blinds for the building.
Tess reported that he had met with two committees prior to the meeting and will get the paper work done. 
Ross and Larson reported on the IML Conference.
T Balch made a motion, seconded by D Balch to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays - motion carried. 8:00 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
